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CALENDAR UPDATE!
Last day of school is no longer

Saturday, June 11th. Our last day
of school is rescheduled for Friday,
June 10th with an early dismissal

at 12:30pm.
Since the flooding on 1/7/22 was declared a state of
emergency we no longer need to make up that day.
Our snow day on 4/11/22 will now be made up on
5/27/22. Because of this, we no longer need to have
our make up day/Open House on Saturday, June 11th.
We will move our Open House day to September, in
the beginning of the new school year. Our last day of
school for the 21-22 school year will be Friday, June
10th and will be a half day with a 12:30 dismissal.

Swim Lessons
Tuesday May 31st - Friday June 3rd

All students grades 1-6 will be attending. Students in grades 1-6
must have a signed permission form in order to swim.
Permission forms were sent out in last week’s newsletter.
Students will not be allowed to swim without this signed
document. If you have not already, please sign the form and
return it to the school.
Students will need to bring:
* Swimwear
* Towel
* a plastic bag for wet suit and towle
* Goggles are optional
* Please make sure to have long hair pulled back
in a ponytail.

A big Thank You to the Booster Club for
Sponsoring our swimming lessons!

EOY Zoo Field Trip
The entire school will be
taking a field trip to the Point
Defiance Zoo and Aquarium
on Tuesday, June 7th.
Please read Mrs. Duren’s
page for all the info on the field trip.

Library Books, Chromebooks,
Hotspots and AR Testing

Please have all library books, chromebooks and
hotsports turned into the school library no later than

Tuesday, May 31st. The last day to take AR tests will
be Tuesday, May 31st at the end of the school day.

22-23 school year calendar
Attached to this newsletter you will find our

22-23 school year calendar

Important Dates!!

May
Mon. 23rd - 27th: SBAC Testing
Fri. 27th: Early Dismissal, 11:30 (make up day due to snow
day closure on 4/11/22)
Mon. 30th: No School - Memorial Day
Tues. 31st - June 3rd: Swimming Lessons
Tues. 31st: ALL Library Books, Chromebooks and Hotspots DUE

June
Tues. 31st - June 3rd: Swimming Lessons
Fri. 3rd: Donuts with Dad, 8:15am-8:45am
Tues. 7th: End of Year Field Trip to Point Defiance Zoo & Aquarium
Wed. 8th: Napavine Middle School Orientation

(for all 6th graders intending to attend Napavine next year)
Thurs. 9th: 6th Grade & Kindergarten Graduation, 6:30pm
Fri. 10th: Early Dismissal, 12:30, Park Day
Sun. 19th: Father’s Day
Tues. 21st: School Board Meeting, 6:30pm

THANK YOU!
The Booster Club would like to thank everyone who helped make

this year’s Dessert Auction a huge success. The once a year
event provides funding to enhance the kid’s

experience at school and provide so many fun
activities. We are humbled by all of the
support we received this year from the

community through donations, families making
desserts, and everyone who attended the

auction. THANK YOU!

Evaline Highly Capable Annual Notice:
WAC 392-170 requires that all school districts identify and serve their most
highly capable kindergarten through grade 12 students and provide them a
continuum of services.

WAC 392-170-035 defines highly capable students as "students who perform
or show potential for performing at significantly advanced academic levels
when compared with others of their age, experiences, or environments.
Outstanding abilities are seen within students' general intellectual aptitudes,
specific academic abilities, and/or creative productivities within a specific
domain. These students are present not only in the general populace, but are
present within all protected classes according to chapters 28A.640 and
28A.642 RCW."

In accordance with WAC 392-170-060, WAC 392-170-075, and WAC
392-170-070 the Evaline School District uses multiple criteria, universal test
measures, and a Multi-Disciplinary Selection Committee (MSC) to identify
students who fall generally in the top 10 percentiles for cognitive ability.

Also, in accordance with WAC 392-170-045, Evaline has a referral process by
which parents and teachers can provide further insight to the aptitudes and
abilities of a child who they wish to recommend for highly capable services.
Nomination forms can be found in our school office and can be e-mailed or
mailed upon request. The open nomination window is from May 23rd, 2022 to
June 3rd, 2022 .

All students who attend Evaline in grades kindergarten through sixth will have
the opportunity to be universally screened for highly capable services using
multiple criteria and results from the Cognitive Ability Test (CogAT). Students
who test in the top 10th percentile will be automatically referred to the MSC to
determine whether they qualify for highly capable services.
In accordance with WAC 392-170-076 the Evaline School District has written
procedures for appeal.
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Kindergarten
Mrs. Tinnin

We are done with our math curriculum for the year.
Next week we will review some areas that students
struggled with earlier in the year. Mostly we will work
on subtraction. We will also work on testing and
reinforce what we already learned with math games as
a class and with a partner.

Students are having fun
watching our caterpillars
grow and change. Every day
something new is
happening.

We are still learning tricky
words. Your child should know how to read: why,
where, when, was, from, one, once, to, so, and word.
Students also learned how to write upper case letters
and can match them to their lower case partner.

First and Second Grade Explorers
Mrs. Mittge

This week many of our mealworm larva
completed their metamorphosis into adult
darkling beetles! After identifying the mass
die off of our mantis population, Ms. Sunny
designed and set up some

fantastic terrariums for our praying
mantids with our fruit flies inside. They
are quite happy in their little ecosystems.

Students will be focused on producing quality writing
pieces for the rest of the school year. It is imperative
that they are reading for 30 minutes every night to
maintain the growth that they have made this year.
They have a couple more weeks to meet AR goals and
leaps. Let’s finish strong!

Third and Fourth Grade Classroom
Mrs. Mars

This week students work very hard on the ELA
components of the SBAC. I am very proud of all the
hard work students did this week to show off all their
knowledge. Next week students will complete the math
portion of the test.

In the afternoons we spent some time getting out
plants in the garden now that we finally had a break in
the weather!

Fifth and Sixth Grade Classroom
Mr. Burlingame

Students have been hard at work this week working on
their ELA tests for SBAC.  On Friday 5th graders will
begin  the science component and will still have time
next week to finish if they don’t get it
done on Friday.  We begin the Math
tests next Monday and will work on
those throughout the week as well as
have make-up time for any student who
didn’t finish or was absent during the
week.  Please continue ensuring your
students are well rested and have a
protein heavy breakfast, it really helps them do their
best!

6th grade parents- If you haven’t notified the office of
which school your student will be attending next year
for middle school please do so.  They are working with
neighboring districts to schedule visits for the 6th
graders for orientation and time is running out and the
schedule is filling up!  Thank you for your assistance
with this.
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Special Education-Title1/LAP- Social Emotional Learning (SEL): Mrs. Duren
Point Defiance Zoo and Aquarium Field Trip Details and Updates

We are SO excited to be restoring the traditional end of the year educational field trip for all of
your students, on Tuesday, June 7th. We will be sharing updates each week until the trip
occurs with any new or important information through various methods including newsletters,
emails, and handouts. We are excited to have this opportunity for our students to showcase
the hard work they have done this year regarding learning more about being students of
character, as they demonstrate the use of character traits on this field trip in their multi age
assigned groups, such as this month's focus on Cooperation, or our past traits of Respect,
Honesty, Kindness, and Perseverance.

#1 Times: The bus is scheduled to leave promptly at 8:35AM. Please make sure your student either catches the bus or is dropped off prior
to a regular school start (8:30AM) so we can directly reload the bus, take attendance, and leave on our adventure. We should arrive at the Zoo
at 10AM. We are scheduled to leave the zoo at 2:15pm and have a return time of approximately 4pm (1 hour later than our normal
dismissal time.) Our lead staff person on the bus will notify the school when passing Exit 79 (Walmart) and the office will send an email at
that time with a tentative arrival time.

#2 Lunches: The school will provide delicious sack lunches for all students/chaperones who request one - it will be a peanut butter & jelly
sandwich with juice box, and some delicious and fun side items. In order for us to know how many lunches to make, please return the
attached slip prior to next Friday (5/27/22)

#3 Attire: Please have your students wear their Blue Evaline shirts if possible. If you would like to purchase a new one, or have any
questions about these shirts please contact the school office for more information, or regarding alternative choices if one is not available. Have
your student dress in layers as we can not predict how the weather will be for the entire day, including a jacket or sweatshirt with hood and
good walking shoes, as they will be doing a lot of walking.

#4 Money / Gift Shop: This year we will be trying something new and we will not be having groups end the field trip by going to the gift
shop.This way they will get more time seeing actual exhibits and no one needs to worry about keeping track of money. However, we know
everyone wants a souvenir when they attend an awesome end of the year field trip, so we are very thankful to the Evaline Booster Club for
offering to provide zoo themed goodie bags for each student, as well as zoo themed snacks and the paw drawstring backpacks the
students will each be given to use and keep that day. So please do not send any money with your student, as it will not be needed and
therefore the school staff will not be responsible for it.

#5 Technology: Please leave all recreation related technology devices at home. If a student already routinely brings a phone to school
per your guidance, they may still bring it on the trip if you prefer, but it must be kept in their backpack as it is at school, and only gotten out with
teacher permission, with the understanding that the school is not responsible for any damage to or loss of a phone which may occur.

#6 Chaperones: We will be using staff members as our primary chaperones for this event. However, we have room for a limited number of
additional chaperones, whose tickets we will pay for,  and will fill these positions with the use of a Lottery system due to the amount
of interest we anticipate. Whether or not you have already shared an interest in being a chaperone, we are asking all interested
individuals to fill out the attached slip to be entered into the lottery in order to be fair and equitable. The potential chaperones will be
pulled Monday 5/23/22 at 3pm as well as an alternate, with notices going out from the office by Tuesday at 3pm. A background check will
be required and will be handled through the district office. Parent/ Guardian chaperones will need to provide their own transportation to and
from the zoo as the bus is full, and no additional family members can accompany them in this position as a chaperone. Chaperones will
assist, but not take the place of the staff member in charge of the group assigned, and will be placed where needed, and not
necessarily with their own students. Chaperones must take direction from the staff in the group they are assigned to. Should chaperones
choose to stay at the zoo longer and visit additional areas of the zoo after the bus leaves, including the gift shop, that is their choice as they
are on their own time.

#7 Bus: All students will ride the bus to the zoo with their teachers. Students can be checked off the bus before it leaves from the
zoo to go home, if a parent / guardian is present. Students will have assigned seats and must follow all Bus rules. Students may bring a
book to read on the bus. Staff will provide a few simple activities students may do during the ride.
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Name :______________________________________________________

Student(s):__________________________  _____________________________    _____________________________

I want my student(s) to have a prepared sack lunch.

I want to be in the Lottery to be a chaperone
AND If I am selected to be a chaperone I know I will need
to pass a background check, and I will be assigned
responsibilities, and I will need to follow all of the
guidelines the school has set regarding this field trip.

My student(s) will not be attending this field trip.

I have questions about the field trip :__________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________________________
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